

February Highlights

Thirty-four Waterways members & guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the February 9, 2011 luncheon meeting. First-time attendees were recognized:  Cara Pettitt and Jennifer Stile of Stile’s Marine & Maintenance.
Coast Guard News

LCDR Scott Higman reported on the following:

· Introductions were made for the following individuals:

ENS Robyn Hoskins – Chief, Waterways Management Division

LTJG Alanna McGovern – Assistant Chief, Response

LT Randy Preston – Chief of Prevention

· Two Notice to Mariner’s were mentioned:

Ohio Valley Notice to Mariners 074-11
Steubenville Bridge (LLNR 23415) MM 68 OHR - *All U/B and D/B Navigation Lts. are reported Ext. 

Ohio Valley Notice to Mariners 075-11
Conrail R/R Bridge (LLNR 23400) MM 66.7 OHR - *U/B Left Descending Red Pier Lt is reported Ext.

All mariners are requested to use caution while transiting these areas.

· Required Vessel Response Plan Amendments - Salvage and Marine Firefighting:

The deadline of February 22, 2011 is quickly approaching for the submission of the Salvage and Marine Firefighting amendments to Vessel and facility Response Plans.  Anyone with questions should contact LT Randy Preston for assistance.

· The next Joint Pittsburgh /Huntington Marine Incident Summit is scheduled for February 22, 2011 in Marietta, OH.

· The February Captain of the Port Newsletter for February was made available to attendees.

· Towing Vessel exams are being conducted to bridge the gap between Subchapter C and Subchapter M regulations.

· LCDR Higman recognized Eunice Ratcliff, Bill Drzal and the Army Corp Team for their proactive approach pushing up to date ice information through daily “Ice Reports”. 

Army Corps of Engineers
Dave Sneberger presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
Richard Lockwood presented the attached document highlighting some preliminary information on budgetary driven actions within the Pittsburgh District that will affect the level of services provided.

An activation of the CEWAAG committee was requested by the Corp to discuss the budgetary constraints that the district will face.  The first meeting is scheduled for February 14th at the USACE Pittsburgh District Headquarters.

Following the presentation, Rich and COL William Graham answered questions regarding the preliminary report.
National Weather Service
Bill Drzal provided the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Jim McCarville presented the following information:

· As bad as the Corps news on the Allegheny is, the budget cuts of next week may be even more devastating for the Mon project. 

· The Port expects to undertake a test bed project for digitally moving data on the waterways. 

· DC Trip Attendees have been invited to attend a pre-briefing on Friday, February 11th at the Port’s offices beginning at 3 p.m. 
· The Inland Waterways Conference has been scheduled for March 1-3, in Cincinnati.

· The Traffic Club breakfast will be held by the Port on March 17, 2011.

· The IRPT Conference will be held in Pittsburgh on May 4-6, 2011.

· If Port Security Grant monies become available, if a budget is passed, a short application period will probably follow.  Anyone interested should be prepared for this quick timeline.

Navigation Committee Report
Michael Somales noted that much of the navigation report was addressed through earlier presentations.  There is nothing additional to add.
Legislative Committee Report
David McQuiston was not able to attend the meeting.  However, the following report was submitted for presentation:


Ten Waterways Association members will be traveling to Washington, D.C. for our annual congressional meetings in conjunction with Waterways’ Council.  We will be calling on congressmen and senators from Pennsylvania, Ohio and West Virginia.  The members attending the trip are Bill Porter, Mike Somales, Michael Wastchak, Rex Woodward, Jim McCarville, Mark McClymonds, Larry Heck, Jack English, John Fedkoe and I.  Jim McCarville, Rex Woodward and I are attending in our capacity of Port of Pittsburgh Commission members and will be attending the seminar that will be offered by Waterways Council on February 15th relating to a variety of topics, including the current lock and dam funding issues and strategies to advance our position regarding the appropriate way to replenish the Inland Waterways Trust Fund.  Our group will also be attending the reception and dinner on Wednesday, February 16th, at which time the 2011 Leadership Service Award will be given to Representative Hall.


President Obama’s State of the Union address set forth two clear positions in terms of spending: (1) the promise to veto any bill which concluded earmarks; and (2) a proposed five year freeze on discretionary spending.  Following the State of the Union address, the House of Representatives passed a Republican-drafted resolution calling for cuts to non-security discretionary spending down to FY 2008 levels.  Accordingly, given focus on budget cuts, it is probable that the Army Corps of Engineers Civil Works budget for FY 2012 will be cut significantly.  Further, during the week that we are in Washington, House Republicans plan to push a major bill seeking to cut government spending for the remainder of fiscal year 2011 to a vote.  Appropriations Committee Chairman Rogers indicated that his panel is working on a Continuing Resolution that would “make the largest series of spending cuts in history.”  President Obama’s FY 2012 budget is scheduled to be released on February 14th, the day before we arrive.  Thus I expect our congressional visits will be quite spirited and, given the new playing field without earmarks, it will be interesting and challenging to discuss with our representatives and senators how we advance the cause of lock and dam improvements in our region.  


Despite the bleak prospects for funding in our region, both Congressmen Murphy and Senator Casey have taken the lead in sending letters to the Army Corps of Engineers to emphasize the importance both to our region and to the nation as a whole that our inland waterways projects be completed.  


I will report what we learn during our Washington visit at the next meeting.

Education Committee Report
Dan Lacek was unable to attend the luncheon meeting.  There was no additional information to provide.
March Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for March 9, 2011 at Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, March 3, 2011 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
March 9, 2011
Luncheon: 

Pittsburgh Wedding Soup
Penne Pasta w/Marinara served w/garlic toast
Green Beans Almandine

Cherry Crisp w/vanilla ice cream
Beverages
Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements: _____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, March 3rd to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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